THE RURAL MUNICIPALITY OF MORRIS

The Council of the Rural Municipality of Morris held a Special
meeting at 7:30 P.M. on Tuesday, July 17, 1990 in the Council
Chambers of the R. M. of Morris.

Reeve Dan Thiessen presided.
Present were Councillors: George St. Hilaire, Allan Dickson,
Bill Martens, Glenn Curdt, Harold Dyck.

The purpose of this meeting is to meet with the U.V.D. of Rosenort
Committee to discuss the needed repairs to the Rosenort lagoon

and also the results of the flouridation survey sent to Rosenort
water consumers.

Also discussed at this meeting were matters of other conerns

which were agreed to by Council,

Also present at this meeting were Mr. Art Friesen and Mr. Jim
Heinrichs representating the U.V.D of Rosenort Committee.

Council and the U.V.D. Committee discussed the report from

J. R. Cousin Consultants regarding the situation at the Rosenort
lagoon and the type of additional lagoon cell which should be
constructed.

The Manitoba Water Services Board has been contacted requesting
financial assistance for the construction of this additional
lagoon cell.

Council and the Committee expressed some concern over the
recommended sizes of the proposed lagoon cell which are in the
report. It was felt that an additional lagoon cell of a smaller
size would be more appropriate.

At the time of the meeting, the cost of repairing the cell wall
is unknown and this cost estimate would be hopefully available
within the next few days.

The general consensus of Council and the Committee is that the
repair not be done if at all possible and that an additional
cell be added to the lagoon.

There was also discussion on the financing of such undertakings
as the cell wall repair and the construction of the new cell,

Council and the U.V.D. Committee then reviewed the survey
questonnaire results from the survey on the installation of a
flouride treatment for the Rosenort water system. There were
approximately 507 of the survey gquestionnaires returned and of
those returned, approximatley 637 were in faver of those results
returned.

It was decided to check further into the aspects of having
flouridation in the water system and that the matter would be
further reviewed at a later date.

Council then discussed the matter of culverts needed and it was
decided that the needed culverts would be ordered as they will

be needed as soon as possible.

Council also discussed the aspects of the search for a 3 ton
truck and what progress has been made to date on this matter.

Council also had a short discussion on the subject of renting
a tractor unit to be used for mowing our road allowances.

The meeting was adjourned at 10:50 P.M.
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